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Takoma Village Cohousing project breaks ground

by Luke Mines, Staff Writer

What will become Takoma Park's biggest intentional community is now officially under construction. 

Future residents of the Takoma Village Cohousing development hosted a sizable crowd of politicians, bankers and news media Friday morning at a ceremonial groundbreaking on the site of their 43-unit development at Blair Road and Butternut Street in Takoma, D.C.

Members of the semicooperative development spoke of the symbiotic relationship they see between the Montgomery County and Washington, D.C., sides of Takoma Park.

Proximity to Takoma Park, "was definitely a factor" in Paul Schwartz' decision to move his family from suburban Virginia to the cohousing development, Schwartz said. The new intentional community also will benefit the suburban town, Schwartz said.

"We're going to bring business to downtown Takoma Park," Schafer said, noting that the development "represents a good level of economic activity."

Future residents also hoped their presence would stimulate revival on Takoma, D.C.'s Fourth Street commercial strip, which could create a logical extension to the Old Town shopping area.

More importantly, guest speakers and future residents spoke of cohousing as a community-strengthening form of development which also is ecologically conscious in its design. 

Members of the community have been closely involved in creating its physical design, and legal structure, spending as much as 12 hours at a time together in numerous meetings in which all decisions have been made on a consensus basis.

"It's been intense at times and exhausting," said Eric Mendelsohn, a future resident currently living down the street in Takoma, D.C. "But every minute we spend together will strengthen the community."

"It will incorporate the best elements of community and privacy," said Duncan Ferguson, an architect with the Bethesda-based Environmental Design Group who created the development's plans, with heavy input from future residents. 

Each of the 43 units is self-contained while community life will center around a 4,800-square-foot common house which will include a large kitchen, a meeting room, a workshop, a music room, an exercise room and other common facilities. Residents expect to get together for three or four communal meals per week in the common house. All of the units face onto a pedestrian street and the development also will have a communal garden.

The cohousing movement began in Denmark more than 20 years ago and is currently taking off in the United States, with over 150 developments under construction, according to Ann Zabaldo, a co-housing consultant and future resident of Takoma Village.

Takoma Village Cohousing is the first urban cohousing development in the mid-Atlantic region. 

